

## TERM 3 | THE WAY NEWSLETTER | MONDAY 21 AUGUST 2023



## ANNUAL PREMIERS BREAKFAST 2023

Last Thursday, three students, Sean L, Tara A and Naomi C, as well as sixteen other schools attended the Annual Premiers Breakfast at Club Menangle Trackside. We were greeted by several honorable guests such as Parliamentary Secretary Greg Warren MP, Sally Quinnell MP, Nathan Hargarty MP and the 47th Premier of New South Wales, The Hon Chris Minns MP. For an early 7:00 start we listened to Chris Minns discuss several topics related to the upcoming budget, as well as issues regarding our generation. Namely, the tough housing market and the pressure of being able to afford a house. The politics we heard about were extremely important topics of debate and hearing the Premier talk about them in such a meaningful way was an extremely eye opening experience that we will not forget.

After some scrambled eggs on toast, paired with orange juice, we were escorted along with the other schools to take a photo with the Premier himself. He spoke to us personally and thanked us for attending.

Overall the breakfast was such a good event to attend, hearing from so many great speakers and leaders was inspiring and will undoubtedly leave a lasting impact on all three of us.



Sean L (Year 11)